Minute of Meeting of Colintraive and Glendaruel Development Trust Board held in Colintraive Village Hall on Mon day 25 February, 2013 commencing 6.00p.m.
PRESENT:  
Charles Dixon-Spain;  Jim McLuckie, Jim Wilson & Alex McNaughton (for part of the meeting)

IN ATTENDANCE:  
Rhona Sutherland, Development Officer and Sara Maclean, Energy Officer (for part of the meeting)

APOLOGIES:
Sadie Dixon-Spain 

MINUTE:
The Minute of the previous meeting held on 10 February was approved by Jim McLuckie, seconded by Charles Dixon-Spain
CONFIDENTIAL

ADDENDUM
An account of confidential agenda items is contained in an addendum to this Minute.

FINANCE:
The electronic payment record was reviewed and signed by CDS and JMcL.


The Trust’s bank balance stands at £93,810


Application for a Co-op Bank Account was signed by CDS, McL and RS all of whom are proposed as authorised signatories

WARMER COLGLEN
Sara reported  on the “Are We Ready” Workshop which was well attended and a useful exercise in exploring the needs of the community in the event of an emergency.   All communities who took part will be represented at a follow-up event in Edinburgh attended by representatives from government and utilities. Sara and Charles will attend.

The Colintraive Village Hall tender awarded to John Brown ( Strone) following some difficulties with the procurement procedures.   The heating contract is currently out to tender and should be awarded shortly.   A reduced rate of VAT will apply to Colintraive Hall for the insulation element but unfortunately the Glen Hall does not qualify as the project there included roof work.

Glendaruel Hall tenders have been issued to 5 firms and it is hoped this contract will also be awarded shortly.    
Sara is currently working on a woodfuel guide and will be producing a leaflet for circulation and is investigating the co-op model for a woodfuel project. 

Improvements are currently being made to the case studies which will improve the appearance and information provided.   Possibility of case studies relating to woodfuel installations also being considered.

Sara also suggested considering biomas as a possibility for a small community heating scheme.

Alex McNaughton and Sara Maclean left the meeting

MATTERS ARISING:
Colintraive Shop.   Charles has been unable so far to make contact with Steve Williamson.

Footpath.  Following the letter sent to the Walking Group leader indicating that the Trust is unable to support the likely £250,000 + investment in establishing an all ability path at Colintraive a response has been  received accepting that it is entirely understandable, given the cost implication. The original proposal for the Colintraive circular route will proceed and drawing for planning consent is awaited.

Stronafian Forest.   Copies of several legal documents have been received from the Solicitors, together with confirmation that remaining documents are currently being registered in the Land Register of Scotland.   Extracts will be sent to us in due course along with the Land Certificate for the Trust’s interest as owners of the forest.   The registration process apparently can take some considerable time and may in fact take a few years to complete.
The Trust is asked to note that compensation payment for the retained coup will be due in 2014, 19 and 24 and are required to be paid within 14 days of each date.   The Development Officer and the Chairman will diary the relevant dates to ensure the Scottish Ministers release payment when due.   The Trust will be responsible for making similar payments to the commercial operator.

A Planning session in relation to the Forest will be held on 28 February attended by CDS, JMcL, JW and Martin MacFarlane who has agreed to act in an advisory capacity.

Forest Officer’s Post.   Deadline for applications has been extended to 6 March to take advantage of press coverage.   The Board were appraised of applications to date.   Applications will be circulated to the Board and Candidates will be shortlisted by the interview panel comprising CDS, SDS and JW.

It was agreed that a laptop and printer be purchased for use by the Trust and accommodation arrangements for the Forest Office will temporarily be at Dunans until the Village Hall renovations are complete.

Community Event.   It was agreed a community event to introduce local residents to their Forest would be held late April/early May when weather conditions will hopefully have improved.

A Wood of our Own.   Several Board Members and the Development Officer will attend the Community Woodlands/Forestry Commission event next week where CDS will deliver a presentation on the road to acquisition of Stronafian and delegates will have a visit to the forest.
Cowal Way.  It was reported that the Trust would seek a drawing also for a footbridge to replace the collapsed bridge at Bealachandrain burn.

The Trust has been successful in applying for an internship to investigate developments to improve the physical and marketing aspects of  the Cowal Way.   It is hoped the short term position will be filled in May.

Housing Needs Survey.   The results of the survey have been delayed due to pressure of work at the Rural Housing Trust but it is hoped we will have this shortly.

Rural Housing Conference.   CDS had attended and reported on what was an excellent and informative event, including presentations from Hebridean Homes and available funding for self build projects.   The Land Reform Group continue consideration of changes to legislation, including compulsory purchase under certain circumstances.
Windfarm.   Michael Kaufmann, on behalf of Community Council is outlining community concerns to Messrs. Banks.   It appears survey work is underway.

Cruach Mhor Windfarm Trust.   As a result of valuable support of CMWT, CDS had met with Tom Mowat, Martin Mathers and Alex McNaughton  and outlined CGDT’s plans which will involve looking at various sources of funding.   CMWT will be kept informed of any major development proposals.

Correspondence:
None


Next Meeting:

The next meeting with be held at Kilmodan School on Sunday 24 March commencing 2.30p.m.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.45p.m.
ADOPTION:  
Proposed:   
Alex McNaughton



Seconded:
Jim McLuckie


SIGNED:
Charles Dixon-Spain


Chairman:
Charles Dixon-Spain


Date:

24 March 2013
